MARYLAND DEPARTMENT OF THE ENVIRONMENT
AIR AND RADIATION MANAGEMENT ADMINISTRATION

PERMIT TO CONSTRUCT FOR TARGA TERMINALS, LLC

NON-CRUDE OIL OPERATIONS

Targa Terminals, LLC (Targa) operates an existing non-crude fuel oil and asphalt marine vessel loading terminal located at 1955 Chesapeake Avenue, Baltimore, MD 21226, the former site of a bulk asphalt terminal owned and operated by Chevron. 
 
On February 24, 2014, Targa submitted an Air Quality Permit to Construct application to add crude oil storage and marine vessel loading operations and to add asphalt, fuel oil, and distillate tank truck loading operations to their existing fuel oil and asphalt marine loading facility.  That application is subject to public review because of the crude oil storage component of the project, and the Department as part of the public review process held a public hearing on the project and the application on December 1, 2014.  

Due to public comments received regarding crude oil storage and transport, the processing of the February 24th application is on hold pending the receipt of additional information from the company.

On March 31, 2015, Targa submitted a separate Air Quality Permit to Construct application for the portion of the project described in the February 24th permit application that does not involve crude oil operations.  Specifically, the March 31st application seeks approval to install equipment to unload various grades of non-crude, fuel oils, distillates, and heavy distillates from rail cars and load the materials into tanker trucks, in addition to marine vessels.  Equipment associated with the storage and transport of non-crude, low volatility, fuel oils and distillates are not subject to public review procedures under COMAR 26.11.02.11, the regulations that govern review procedures for Air Quality Permits to Construct.  Targa has requested to permit this operation separately from their request to store and transport crude oil in order to meet current customer demand for storage and transport of the other types of fuel oils and distillates.
 
The review of the March 31st application has been completed and a permit was issued to Targa on May 26, 2015.  This permit does not allow Targa to receive, store or process crude oil in any way. 

Before any decision is made on a crude oil related project at the Targa facility, there will be additional public review opportunities beyond the public meeting already held; and, as also mentioned above, the Department is not moving forward with any further review of the crude oil related application submitted in February until the Department receives additional information from the company.

If you have any questions, please direct them to Ms. Shannon Heafey at 410-537-4433, or shannon.heafey@maryland.gov.   
